
Dear Praying Friends,                                         Oct-Nov 2018
  

          Thank you all for your prayers! Our baby girl, Journey RaeAnn Wormley, is healthy and finally with us! 
She was born on November 4th around 3:40am. We are thankful there were not any serious complications. 
Abram was excited to meet baby sister and we all love her very much!  Now we are adjusting to life with 
two little ones and no sleep schedule! Two of Bethany’s sisters, Ashley and Abigail, came and spent two 
months with us. They were a huge blessing to have and we definitely missed them when they left last 
week.   

  Apart from the new addition to the family, the last two months have been filled with many other events. One of 
the many highlights was spending a day at Karimi Bible Baptist Church where the pastor and church have been faithfully 
working to proclaim the Gospel in their village. God’s grace in saving was evident as I was able to help baptize 25 new   
converts and members into their church. The goal and desire of our heart is to help train pastors who will be involved in 
starting churches like this and be used by God to see disciples made all throughout Kenya. This coming year I will be going 
to Mombasa to help start a Bible college with one of the pastors who has been laboring in Mombasa for several years. 
There will be 12 students that will be meeting once a week every month. I ask that you would be especially praying for this 
opportunity. Mombasa is a large city that is the gateway into the rest of Eastern Kenya and much of this part of Kenya is 
Islamic to the core. We are praying and asking God that we will see many faithful men and women trained here that will be 
able to go into Eastern Kenya to train up other followers of Christ.   

 As Christmas is just around the corner, let’s pray that you and I will have opportunities to share about the amazing, 
astounding love of God that He sent His Son Jesus to this earth to save His people from their sins. Matthew 1:21. It’s hard 
to believe its already our 2nd Christmas to be spending here in Kenya, we are very thankful for all the friends we have made 
over the past year and are blessed to be celebrating the holidays with them. We love and miss all our friends and family 
that are across the miles! Thank you again for your continued prayers and support that enable us to be here serving.        
 Sending you all a very Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year from Kenya! With love,                                     
     Josh, Bethany, Abram and Journey Wormley 
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